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State Police Pilots First Battery Electric Vehicle in Patrol Fleet 
     
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:                                        January 13, 2025 
 
LANSING, MICH. The Michigan State Police (MSP) is announcing the addition of its first battery electric 

vehicle (BEV) to be used on patrol starting today. The 2024 Ford Mustang Mach-E is assigned to MSP’s 

State Security Operations Section to be used by state properties security officers, who are armed, 

uniformed members of the MSP who specialize in general law enforcement and security services at state-

owned and leased facilities in the Lansing area.  

 

“This is an exciting opportunity for us to research, in real time, how a battery electric vehicle performs on 

patrol,” said Col. James F. Grady II, director of the MSP. “Our state properties security officers patrol a 

substantially smaller number of miles per day than our troopers and motor carrier officers, within city limits 

and at lower speeds, coupled with the availability of charging infrastructure in downtown Lansing, making 

this the ideal environment to test the capabilities of a police-package battery electric vehicle.” 

 

The MSP’s Precision Driving Unit is nationally renowned for its annual Police Vehicle Evaluation, in which 

they test and evaluate police vehicles from various manufacturers to include alternative fuel vehicles. The 

data is compiled and published for use by police fleet managers and purchasing agents nationwide. 

 

“We began testing battery electric vehicles in 2022, but up until now hybrids were the only alternative fuel 

vehicle in our fleet,” said Lt. Nicholas Darlington, commander of the Precision Driving Unit. “Adding this 

battery electric vehicle to our patrol fleet will allow us to study the vehicle’s performance long-term to 

determine if there is a potential for cost savings and broader applicability within our fleet.” 

 

MORE 

  

https://www.michigan.gov/msp/divisions/training/precision-driving-unit/police-vehicle-test-results
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2024 Ford Mustang Mach-E assigned to MSP’s State Security Operations Section. 
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MEDIA CONTACT: 
Lori Dougovito, Communications & Outreach Division, 517-281-9586 or dougovitol@michigan.gov 
 

 


